
From: Laurie McDermott <lfm320@aol.com>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 2/21/2017 2:55:38 PM
Subject: Re: Request to meet with Lt. Governor Bryant,

Thank you so much for this opportunity. I look forward to meeting the Lt. Governor.
Please send me the address of the pharmacy. Will 10:30 am work?
Sincerely, Laurie McDermott
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 21, 2017, at 1:28 PM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
 

​Ms. McDermott, Lt. Governor Bryant will be in the pharmacy that day, and you are welcome to 
stop by, but I must stress that he will have only 5 minutes or so to talk. He will be the only 
pharmacist on duty that day, and the 3rd of every month is quite busy as the Medicare and 
Medicaid checks have arrived to constituents. Please let me know if this works for you, and I'm 
sorry that it must be so brief, but the pharmacy really can't function without him when it's his day 
on duty.

Danny


From: Laurie Mcdermott <lfm320@aol.com>
 
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2017 4:36 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Request to meet with Lt. Governor Bryant, 
 
Good afternoon Mr. Varat,

I am following up with you at Mr. Bryant's suggestion to see if he will be in Anderson on Friday March 
3rd and able to meet with me.

I would very much like to meet him in person to thank him for his interest and responsiveness to my 
inquiries.

My son Riley, a former Anderson resident, is a first time offender serving 18 years in maximum security 
prison. It would mean so much to both my son and I if I could meet his Honor.

Please let me know if this would be possible.

Sincere thanks,

Laurie McDermott

954-629-7854
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Dear Ms. McDermott, you may be aware that I have left the SC Senate to become Lt. Governor. That new role 
has me traveling far more than previously, and I simply cannot tell you now if I will be in Anderson. I am happy 
to have my Chief of Staff, Danny Varat, talk with you at your earliest convenience. Please contact him at 
dannyvarat@scstatehouse.gov. He will keep me informed.
 
Sincerely,
 
Kevin
 
From: Laurie Mcdermott [mailto:lfm320@aol.com] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2017 5:08 PM
 
To: Kevin L. Bryant
 
Subject: Request to meet on March 3rd at 10:30am
 
Dear Senator Bryant,
 
We have corresponded in the past about my son Riley who was sentenced to 18 years after being charged with felony 
DUI as a result of a fatal accident in November of 2014.
 
You have been kind enough to respond to my past inquiries and I would very much like to meet you in person.
 
I am planning a trip to Anderson from South Florida (then to McCormick) and was wondering if I could meet with you on 
Friday March 3rd?
 
The flight arrives in Greenville at 8:30 am and I could be at your office by 10:30.
 
Please let me know if this date and time will work for you. I'll wait to book my flight until I hear from you.
 
I sincerely appreciate your time and consideration as well as your past support.
 
Look forward to hearing from you.
 
Sincerely,
 
Laurie McDermott
 
(954-629-7854)
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